
31. Although much of APEC's work is investrnent in the future, we are 
pleased that people are already gaining tangible and direct benefits from 
our earlier programs. We are also encouraged by new programs which are 
targeted toward improving access to information, the mobility of people 
and the flow of goods, services and investment within the region. 

32. Our Individual Action Plans remain the most important mechanism for 
laying out our individual paths toward the Bogor goals of free and open 
trade and investment. We want to ensure that action plans are transparent, 
comprehensive and specific, and effectively communicated to business and 
the wider coinmunity. We therefore instruct Ministers to ensure that the 
new e-IAP system released this year is fully utilised and operational in 
2001 and updated and improved as an electronic tool in future years. 

33. We encourage the business community to utilise our new BizAPEC Web 
site as a tool for seeking new opportunities within the region and to 
facilitate their trade and commerce. We ask our officials to make this a 
dynamic centre of information and reflective of the ongoing interests of 
business. This initiative, along with others implemented by APEC, can 
facilitate small and medium enterprises in their efforts to build strategic 
alliances and take up the advantages of international trade and inVestment. 

34. We believe the APEC Ecotech Clearing House Web site is an important 
addition to our electronic interaction with the community by providing a 
transparent and ready mechanism to show the effectiveness of our 
extensive program of economic and technical cooperation. 

35. We continue to place the highest priority on facilitating the flow of goods 
and services and to reducing the cost of international transactions for the 
benefit of business and the consuming public. We know that progress in 
this area has particular benefit for small and medium enterprises. We 
instruct our Ministers to continue work on simplifying and harmonising 
our customs procedures and standards and conformance as two priority 
areas highlighted by ABAC and our business community. To provide a 
stronger basis for the future work on improving facilitation, we urge 
intensive efforts by Ministers and officials to produce a set of principles on 
trade facilitation in 2001 and ask them to address trade facilitation in an 
integrated way so as to help lower the cost of doing business in the region. 

36. The future lies in our youth. The investments we make in encouraging 
them to cherish the region's rich cultural diversity, and in the development 
of their knowledge and skills, will to a large degree determine the future 
course of globalisation. We welcome the wide-ranging programs o ffered 
by several economies promoting the interaction of youth this year and we 
strongly encourage these activities to continue in order to build a greater 
sense of community within the Asia Pacific. 
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